
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday May 14, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Shawn Lynch, Fire Chief, asked if all the trustees questions were answered at the last meeting by 

Rick Wigfield. Trustees believed they were. Lynch also discussed the fire hydrants pressure. 

Seward informed the trustees that at a recent board meeting of the Bolivar Fire Dept. it was 

approved to provide the trustees with a monthly budget report. Seward also asked if the fire dept 

and trustees could start up the work sessions again. It was agreed that the next work session will 

be held at 6:30 pm Thursday, May 28, 2020.  

 

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for April to review and sign 

 

Meeting 

Zoning Inspector Weekley said the property on Ft. Laurens hasn’t been cleaned up and a letter 

will go to the prosecutor. Weekley  advised the trustees that according to the prosecutor, the 

township has the right to send a letter to the owners of the burned car wash giving them a certain 

date to repair or tear down the building or the township has the right to hire a contractor to tear it 

down and put a lien on the property. Trustees advised Weekley to send the letter. Road 

Superintendent McNutt advised trustees that the chip & seal legal notice has been put in the 

Times Reporter with a deadline of Tuesday, May 28, 2020. Signs have been installed at the 

basketball courts to practice social distancing. Trustees want to leave the courts open with proper 

social distancing, but if the trash continues to be an issue the courts will be closed. Township is 

still taking applications for summer help. Trustees want to advise the township residents that even 

though the festivities for Memorial Day have unfortunately been cancelled, the cemetery is still 

open to remember our veterans, please practice social distancing. The Board then discussed 

Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Matthew S. Ritterbeck                                  Michael Haueter    


